
Notice of Finding of No Significant Impact  
For the Camp Verde Sanitary District 

Refinance RD Debt 
Public Noticed on February 9, 2018 in the Sedona Red Rock News 

 
The Water Infrastructure Finance Authority of Arizona (WIFA) has received a request for 
financial assistance from the Camp Verde Sanitary District to refinance a loan from the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture – Rural Development (USDA-RD) for a previously completed 
wastewater infrastructure project. The purpose of this notice is to inform the public and request 
comments. 
 
Upon review of the Environmental Assessment prepared by USDA-RD for the Camp Verde 
Sanitary District Project, WIFA concurs with USDA-RD’s March 1997 Finding of No 
Significant Impact (FNSI) that the project neither individually nor cumulatively has a significant 
effect on the human environment.  
 
The original construction project included collection system improvements to the I-17 annexed 
area, a new interceptor, a new main pump station and improvements to the wastewater treatment 
plant. These improvements occurred in 2007 and were funded by the USDA-RD.  
 
Documentation regarding the proposed project is available for review at WIFA, 100 N. 15th 
Avenue, Suite 103, Phoenix, Arizona 85007. All written requests for information or letters 
containing written comments should be addressed to WIFA at the address above. All written 
comments must be received no later than 5 p.m., 30 days from the publishing date. 
 
WIFA complies with the American with Disabilities Act of 1990. Alternative formats for the 
project documentation are available upon request. Inquiries, requests and comments should be 
directed to Sara Konrad, Senior Program Administrator, at (602) 364-1319. 
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